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My hope is that your fall classes are off to a good start and that your summer was an opportunity to relax and recharge. 

Fall is convention time for most of the states in the North Central region.  I encourage everyone to find out when your 
state convention is and plan on attending. These conventions offer many opportunities for professional development, 
learning new techniques, and networking with other business educators. NCBEA's web site (www.ncbea.com) has links 
to each of the state's web sites which will contain information about the upcoming state conventions.  NCBEA, NBEA, 
and your state organizations can provide tools to advocate for your students and programs. With the ever-increasing 
demands on our time and the technology that is constantly changing, it's important to take every opportunity for 
learning new strategies and connecting with other business educators. 

The National Business Education Association annual convention will be held March 22 – 26, 2016 at the Cosmopolitan 
Hotel in Las Vegas, Nevada.  I encourage each of you to attend our national convention. NBEA is always a great time to 
make new friends and visit with old friends from all over the country. I know you will leave the convention feeling 
renewed and refreshed with the wonderful ideas, examples, and knowledge you will gain. The convention program, 
registration information, and membership renewal forms can be found at www.nbea.org  

I encourage you to get involved in the leadership at the state level as well as on the regional level.  Most states have 
positions from president, secretary, treasurer, and directors as well as newsletter editors or web masters.  In addition, 
each state has a state membership director who becomes a member of the NCBEA Board of Directors.  At the Regional 
level of NCBEA, there is a president, past-president, president-elect, secretary, treasurer, NCBEA Director to NBEA 
Executive Board, Newsletter Editor, Webmaster, ISBE Rep, Regional Membership Director and the eight state 
membership directors.  This is an excellent way to serve your fellow business educators and it looks good on a resume. 

 Continued on Page 2… 
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 …Message from the President, continued from Page 1 

Membership and participation in our professional organizations is vital. Please invite a non-member colleague to join the state 
and national business education associations. What the heck, invite two or three to become members. Each member is 
important. 

Hope to see you at the Indiana/NCBEA convention

 

A Message from your 

 

By Matt White, NCBEA President-Elect 

“Teamwork Makes the Dream Work” 
 
I am honored to serve as President-Elect for the North Central Business Education 
Association (NCBEA). This is such an exciting time for business education and I hope to serve the organization and its 
members well during my time of leadership. For those of you who may not know me, here’s a little biographical history. 
 
Currently, I am a Business Systems Analyst for Jenzabar, Inc. in Loveland, Ohio. Jenzabar, Inc. is a higher education 
software leader specializing in enterprise software for the higher education marketplace to serve institutions in the 
areas of admissions, student financial aid and finance, academics and registration, institutional advancement, student 
services, and higher education administration. Prior to my time at Jenzabar, Inc., I was a business instructor and 
academic administrator for two career colleges in the Columbus, Ohio and Cincinnati, Ohio areas. I hold both a Master 
of Arts in Education in Business Education and a Master of Business Administration along with 60+ post-graduate credits 
in Educational Leadership. My goal is to get back into the college classroom very soon as I truly love enriching the lives 
of others through learning. 
 
I am a member of several professional organizations and have held officer positions in OBTA—An Association for 
Business Technology Educators (Ohio Business Teacher’s Association) and have served on multiple committees as well 
as served on the state conference planning committee for several years. In 2013, I was honored to receive the NCBEA 
Friend of Business Award and in 2012, I received the Outstanding Contribution to Business Technology Education Award 
from OBTA—An Association for Business Technology Education. I currently reside in Covington, Kentucky, just about a 
mile across the Ohio River from Cincinnati. Ohio, with my partner, James. In addition to having a strong passion for 
learning and teaching, travel is one of my favorite pastimes. My hope is to continue the strong leadership tradition of 
NCBEA and to continue to cultivate the very best opportunities for the North Central region. 
 
As I think about my charge as President-Elect, a quote from John C. Maxwell comes to mind: “Teamwork Makes the 
Dream Work.” I feel very strongly that as business educators, we are a team, a family, driven to bring the real world to 
our students and prepare them for success beyond our classroom doors. Together, through the love of what we do 
every day and the passion we share in learning and sharing the latest in business and technology, we achieve more and 
inspire more young minds. Therefore, as a team, we must also join together in professional organizations like NBEA, 
NCBEA, and our state business education associations to ensure our content is first and foremost in the minds of our 
students, our parents, our colleagues, our administrators, and our local, state, and national legislators. In doing so, our 
dream becomes reality. 
 
I hope you will each consider joining NCBEA in Indianapolis, Indiana on November 20-21, 2015 when we join together 
with the Indiana Business Education Association for the 2015 IBEA/NCBEA Annual Conference. You will find further 
details about this conference throughout this issue of our newsletter. I hope to see as many of you there as possible! 
Let’s share in the teamwork necessary to bring our dream of business education to everyone!
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News from… 
 
 
 
 
By Jason Hendrickson 
Indiana Membership Director for NCBEA/NBEA 
jhendrickson@danville.k12.in.us 

“Exceeding the Vision”—Indiana Fall Update 

The Indiana Business Education Association (IBEA) is geared up to host the North Central Business Education 
Association (NCBEA) this year once again at our Annual November Professional Development Conference.  This year’s 
conference will be held at the Wyndham Indianapolis West Hotel in Indianapolis, IN on November 20-21, 2015.  The 
conference this year will host a variety of professional development sessions for the Middle, Secondary, and Post-
Secondary Business, Marketing, and Information Technology teachers. 

Membership to IBEA will provide a discount on conference registration once again, and Sub Reimbursement Pay will be 
provided to Indiana teachers (only) through the Indiana Association of Career and Technical Education and the Indiana 
Department of Education.  Conference information can be found on our website at www.ind-ibea.org. 

Conference activities will include:  Early Bird sessions, Concurrent sessions, MOS Certification Sponsored by Certiport, 
Opening and Closing sessions, Indiana Department of Education updates, Career and Technical Student Organization 
updates, Business Professionals of America Advisor Certification Program, Vendors and Exhibitors, NCBEA Business 
Meeting, Awards Banquet, President’s Reception sponsored by Cengage Learning, and so much more!  Direct 
conference material once again can be found by clicking here. 

Finally, IBEA is looking forward to hosting our NCBEA friends and family and wish you will mark your calendars today for 
our “Exceeding the Vision” conference on November 20-21, 2015.  Questions regarding your membership to IBEA 
should be direct to Amber Reed, IBEA Membership Director at areed@bps.k12.in.us.  Questions regarding your 
membership with NCBEA/NBEA can be directed to Jason Hendrickson at jhendrickson@danville.k12.in.us. 

Have a great year and see everyone at the conference! 

Jason Hendrickson 

IN Membership Director for 
NCBEA/NBEA 
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Welcome to the Board 
 
 
 
 
Patricia Pearson 
Michigan Membership Director 
 

NCBEA’s new Michigan Membership Director is Patricia Pearson. 
 
Marygrove College/PLS 3Rd Learning   Instructor      18 years 
Baker College-Port Huron     Site Coordinator-Teacher Education   10 years 
GASC Technology   Business Instructor –International Bus   12 years 
Michigan Dept. of Education  Project Director-Business Prof of America  5 years 
Sanilac Career Center   Instructor- Business/Office Program     8 years 
St. Clair County Community College Adjunct Instructor/Secretarial           4 years 
 
Michigan Business Education Association Board Member 
Team member for Michigan Department of Education, Office of Career and Tech Education Business Services 
Technology Curriculum Guide 
Wrote the curriculum for International Business and Entrepreneurship program at GASC Technology Center 
Received the Crystal Apple Award for Excellence in Teaching from Michigan State University 
Received “Recognition Award” Michigan Business Education Association 
 
Degrees Bachelor of Science & Master of Arts -  University of Toledo   
  30+ hours -  Central Michigan, Eastern Michigan, Johnson & Wales , Marygrove College 
 
She lives in Port Huron, Michigan with her husband Daniel and dog Mac.  She and her husband have 6 children and 7 
grandchildren.  She spends a great deal of time in N Myrtle Beach, South Carolina. 
The highlight of her educational career was when she worked with future teachers at the college level. 
 
Please welcome Patricia to the NCBEA Board! 

 
 

Welcome to the Board 
 
 
 
 
Theresa Bynum 
Missouri Membership Director 

 
NCBEA’s new Minnesota Membership Director is Theresa Bynum. 
 

• Teacher of Career Education 
• FBLA Adviser 
• National Business Honor Society Adviser 
• NCBEA Missouri Membership Director 
• Midway R-1 School District 

 
Please welcome Theresa to the NCBEA Board! 
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Welcome to the Board 
 
 
 
 
Diane Wergeland 
Minnesota Membership Director 

 
NCBEA’s new Minnesota Membership Director is Diane Wergeland. 
 

Greetings from Minnesota! 

During the Spring 2015 Minnesota Business Educators, Inc. (MBEI) Board Meeting, a decision was made to change the 
name of the state organization to Minnesota Marketing, Business Information, and Technology Educators (MN MBITE). 
The organization has been working closely with Consultant Bev O’Connor as she guides the board into this new era. 

As part of the revitalization of Minnesota’s marketing, business information, and technology educators, a value-added 
approach is being taken during the fall membership drive. Many new features are available to Minnesota’s business 
educators as shown on the newly-updated web site www.mbei-online.org. A classy and informative Bus Ed Bits 
Newletter is now being electronically sent to all members monthly. We can now be followed on Twitter Chats as well 
as FaceBook (MBITE).  

The 2015 Fall Conference of MBEI/MN MBITE, make !t matter. met October 8 and 9 at the Inn on the Lake in 
Duluth, Minnesota. The Welcome Reception recognized past-presidents in attendance on 
Thursday evening, October 8. Conference attendees joined the past-presidents for a horse-
drawn carriage ride along the shores of Lake Superior and meet back at the Inn on Lake Superior 
for hors d’oeuvres and networking. The Friday, October 9, Conference featured Keynote 
Speaker, Claudia Mescher from Whole Brain Learning. The breakout sessions featured the 
following topics: 

• Apps Smashing 
• Tech IT Out- IT Exploration Curriculum that Matters 
• Financial Literacy Through a Reality Check Activity 
• The Necessity of Social Media 
• Making Apps with app Inventor 2 
• Resources for Creating Stunning Infographics 
• Venture – Marketing Plan 

Information about Minnesota MBITE and upcoming events can be found on our Website at www.mbei-online.org.  
 Continued on Page 6… 

 

  
Make your Reservations before 3/2/2016 to take 
advantage of discount registration fees. 

NBEA 2016 Annual Convention 
The Cosmopolitan Las Vegas 
March 22-26, 2016 

Educating for Success in Business and Life! Visit www.nbea.org now! 
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 …Message from the Minnesota Membership Director, continued from Page 1 
MN MBITE is proud to have one of our own, Bob Murray, serving as NCBEA President for 2015-2016. As President 
Murray wrote in the last newsletter:  
  

My name is Bob Murray and I recently concluded my term as President-Elect of 
NCBEA. I taught at Littlefork-Big Falls High School for 18 ½ years, Rainy River 
Community College for 16 ½ years and, even though I retired, currently teach 
one class a semester for Metropolitan State University, all in Minnesota. I have 
been an active member in MN MBITE (Minnesota Marketing, Business, 
Information Technology Educators) (formerly MBEI) for over 40 years, and 
NBEA/NCBEA for 28 years. In that time, I have had wonderful opportunities to 
hear fantastic and inspirational speakers, learn new techniques to improve my 
teaching, travel to a variety of cities across the country, and make many new 
friends.  

  

As your newly-elected Minnesota representative, I am looking forward to working with President Murray as he carries 
out his agenda for our organization. 

Since 1989 I have had the privilege of teaching in the Office Administration and Technology 
Department at South Central College - both online classes and face-to-face classes at the 
Faribault Campus and the North Mankato Campus. 

During the Fall 2011 State Conference, I was selected as the recipient of the 2011 Outstanding 
Contributions to Business Education by a Post-Secondary Business Teacher Award by 
Minnesota Business Educators, Inc. (MBEI).  
 
As shared in the letter from the MBEI Awards Committee: This award recognizes your role in 
educating today’s college students in business courses and your outstanding support of business 
education by your peers. You are being recognized for your outstanding commitment to the study 

and love of business and your dedication to sharing this knowledge and passion with students. MBEI is pleased to present 
you with this award.  

My undergraduate degree was completed in Business Education and English at Moorhead State University (now 
Minnesota State University, Moorhead). I finished my final year of undergraduate education at Minnesota State 
University, Mankato, through the Common Market Program. My graduate degree was completed at the University of 
North Dakota in Grand Forks in Business Education and Career and Technical Education. 

Over the years my work experience has included working as an administrative assistant for an environmental advocacy 
group, as an administrative assistant for a community-based health education consortium, as a business teacher based 
in Waseca for a group of school districts, and as a high school coordinator for a career and technical program in 
LeSueur. Also, I have had the wonderful opportunity to be a stay-at-home mom. Currently, my husband and I are 
empty-nesters who look forward to the visits from our sons and their families either at our home in the Twin Cities or 
our lake home "up north". 

Please welcome Diane to the NCBEA board! 
 

 
ISBE Membership Information 
International Society for Business Education… to join, go to the National Business Education Association 
website. The Online Membership Application is available on this page.  You will want to select 
the membership category of Professional / International Society for Business Education (ISBE) 
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Upcoming Conference… 
 
 
 
 
By Kathy Mountjoy 
IL Membership Director 
 
The upcoming Illinois 
Business Education 
Association fall conference 
will be held November 11-13, 2015, at the Hilton 
Hotel in Springfield, Illinois.  The keynote speaker will 
be Rich Ceh, co-founder of the life-coaching business 
Find It, LLC.  His interactive keynote will focus on 
“YOU” and will follow this year’s theme, “Power of 
the Past, Force of the Future—Switch It On!”  The 
conference will feature community college 
instructors, university professors, and other 
educators who share innovative programs, strategies, 
and technology tools that have been successful in 
their classrooms.  More information on the 
conference can be found at www.ibea.org 

 

Iowa Conference News… 
 
 
 
 
By Rhonda Smaltz 
IA Membership Director 
 

Update from Iowa 

Greetings from 
Iowa! This fall 
we had our 
2015 
Conference 
“Picking Up 
Steam in 
2015”. Our 

conference was October 25-26, 2015, and was 
full of great breakout sessions, time for 
collaboration, and learning new ideas to take 
back to our classrooms. This year we had a 
wide variety of topics for high school and post-
secondary business teachers with something 
for everyone! Keynote speaker was Adam 
Carroll, a nationwide leader in financial literacy 
for high school and college students. His book 
“Winning the Money Game” is used as a 
supplement in many high school classrooms. 
He has participated in 2 TEDx talks, mostly 
recently in London. We also had two featured 
speakers this year, Carol VonTersch, 
Instructional Coach and Business Teacher. She 
had technology sessions to share. Our second 
featured speaker was Drew McLellan, ad 
agency owner and agency consultant. His 
focus was on marketing tools. Besides all the 
great sessions planned, attendees also had the 
opportunity to the ASK Certification tests.  

Sincerely, 

Rhonda Schmaltz 
NCBEA Iowa Membership Chair 
NCBEA Awards Chair 
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The North Central Business Education Association (NCBEA) is seeking nominees for NCBEA President- Elect, Secretary 
and Student Representative. Nomination deadline for all positions is March 1, 2016.  

NCBEA PRESIDENT-ELECT 

Serves a three-year term (president-elect, president, past president) on the NCBEA Administrative Board.  The nominee 
must have served at least one full year on the NCBEA Administrative Board.  The term begins July 1, 2016.  

Secretary 

Serves a three year term on the NCBEA Administrative Board. The nominee is not required to have previously served on 
the NCBEA Administrative Board. The term begins July 1, 2016. The Treasurer is also expected to attend the following: 
NCBEA Convention, NCBEA Administrative Board meetings, NCBEA Annual Business meetings, and the NCBEA Awards 
event.  

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE  
Each year NCBEA selects a student to serve a one-year term on our NCBEA Administrative Board.  We believe it is a 
valuable experience for the student as it provides the student with the opportunity to experience the workings of a 
professional organization and to assist in promoting business education.  The term begins July 1, 2016 

For additional information and nomination forms, please visit http://www.ncbea.com/forms.html  

Send all nominations to:  

Cathy Carruthers 
Lewis & Clark Community College 
5800 Godfrey Road 
Godfrey, IL  62035 
ccarruth@lc.edu 
618.468.4612 
 
All nominees must be current members of the National Business Education Association (NBEA) and be able to commit 
to attending all NCBEA Board meetings and all NCBEA-sponsored activities. 
 

University Professors:  Let your students know about a new membership opportunity for non-
NABTE college/university students to apply for free professional memberships! 

 
The past presidents of the North Central Business Education Association (NCBEA) will be awarding two 
student professional National Business Education Association (NBEA) memberships (an $85 value) to 
two business education students yearly. NBEA members are automatically members of the regional 
association, NCBEA. One membership will be awarded during the fall semester and one during the 
spring semester. 
 

Visit http://www.ncbea.com/membership.html for details and information on how to apply!  
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NCBEA Membership:  Interested in joining NCBEA or renewing your membership? The process is 
simple. If you live in one of North Central Business Education Association's regions, then join NBEA 
(National Business Education Association) and you are automatically a member of NCBEA, too! 

An online renewal and application form is available at http://www.nbea.org/newsite/member/join.html 
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President ...................................................Robert Murray 
 Metropolitan State University, Minneapolis, MN 
President Elect ............................................... Matt White 
 Jenzabar, Inc., Loveland, OH 
Immediate Past President .................... Cathy Carruthers 
 Lewis & Clark Community College, Godfrey, IL 
Secretary ........................................... Colleen L. B. Webb 
 Baker College of Port Huron, MI 
Treasurer ......................................................... Stella Hull 
 Retired 
Student Representative .................... D. Austin Simmons 
 Winona State University, Winona, MN 
NCBEA Rep to the NBEA Board Dr. Debbie Stanislawski 
 University of Wisconsin-Stout, Menomonie, WI 
Regional Membership Director  ................... Sue Elwood 
 Northeast Iowa Community College, Calmar, IA 
Illinois Membership Director .................. Kathy Mountjoy 
 Illinois State University, Normal, IL 
Indiana Membership Director ........... Jason Hendrickson 
 Danville Community High School, IN 
Iowa Membership Director .................. Rhonda Schmaltz 
 Ames High School, Ames, IA 
Michigan Membership Director............. Patricia Pearson 
Marygrove College/PLS 3rd Learning, Detroit, MI 
Minnesota Membership Director ......... Diane Wergeland 
 South Central College, Faribault, MN 
Missouri Membership Director .............. Theresa Bynum 
 Midway R-1 School District, Cleveland, MO 
Ohio Membership Director........................ H. Roger Fulk 
 Rhodes State College, Lima. OH 
Wisconsin Membership Director ...........Tina Trumbower 
 Waunakee High School, Waunakee, WI 
Newsletter Editor/Webmaster ...................... Sue Elwood 
 Northeast Iowa Community College, Calmar, IA 
ISBE Representative .................................... Sue Elwood 
 Northeast Iowa Community College, Calmar, IA 
NBEA Executive Director ..................... Janet M. Treichel 
 NBEA, Reston, VA 
NBEA President ....................................... Robert B. Blair 
 Middle Tennessee State University, Murfreesboro, TN 

NCBEA Web Site ................................... www.ncbea.com 
 
NCBEA Officer Rotation 
• July 1, 2016:  President Elect, Secretary, IL, IN, IA, 

NCBEA Rep to the NBEA Board, Webmaster 
• July 1, 2017:  President Elect MO, WI, Newsletter Editor 
• July 1, 2018:  President Elect, Treasurer, MI, MN, OH, 

Regional Membership Director 

NCBEA Convention Rotation 
• Summer/Fall 2015 .......................................... Indiana 
• Summer/Fall 2016 ........................................ Michigan 
• Summer/Fall 2017 .............................................. Ohio 
• Summer/Fall 2018 ......................................... Missouri 
• Summer/Fall 2019 ...................................... Minnesota 
• Summer/Fall 2020 ...................................... Wisconsin 
• Summer/Fall 2021 .............................................. Iowa 
• Summer/Fall 2022 ............................................ Illinois 
• Summer/Fall 2023 .......................................... Indiana 
• Summer/Fall 2024 ........................................ Michigan 
• Summer/Fall 2025 .............................................. Ohio 
• Summer/Fall 2026 ......................................... Missouri 
• Summer/Fall 2027 ...................................... Minnesota 
• Summer/Fall 2028 ...................................... Wisconsin 
• Summer/Fall 2029 .............................................. Iowa 
• Summer/Fall 2030 ............................................ Illinois 
• Summer/Fall 2031 .......................................... Indiana 
 

 

 

 

 

The North Central Business Education 
Association (NCBEA) is an affiliate of the 
National Business Education Association 
(NBEA), the nation's largest professional 
organization devoted exclusively to serving 
individuals and groups engaged in instruction, 
administration, research, and dissemination of 
information for and about business. This region 
includes the states of Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, 
Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Ohio, and 
Wisconsin; and the Canadian provinces adjacent 
to the North Central Region. 

The objectives of this Association are to improve 
the relationship in business education at the 
state, regional, and national levels; to promote 
the professional growth of those in business 
education; to promote better business 
education through whatever means seem 
desirable; and to offer assistance and service to 
state associations within the region. 

NCBEA Electronic Toolkit 
 
An NCBEA Resource compiled for teachers by teacher!  
Visit http://www.ncbea.com/publications.html for details and ordering information 
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